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April Chapter Meeting 

The April meeting will begin at 7pm at the EAA 

hangar on Wednesday, Apr. 20, followed by a 

presentation by Marjorie Bachman (see p.3 for 

more info). Exit Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., go toward 

hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) onto 

Aviation Way, proceed past WVI terminal and Zuni-

ga's restaurant. EAA hangar and parking lot is on the 

left.  

 

MB 99s Alice Talnack and Sarah Chauvet (right) presented a new popcorn machine cover to Alex Solano and Mary 

Doherty, Young Eagle volunteers, at the EAA 119 meeting in March. Last fall Alex came to The 99s movie night and 

made popcorn. The garbage bag used to cover the machine was noted at that time. A motion was made to contribute a 

more attractive and protective cover in thanks to the EAA. The cover was designed and made by MB Chapter member, 

Geneva Cranford. 
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Chair: Alice Talnack  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Michaele Serasio 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Lori Ledford 
   <loli191@yahoo.com> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  
Public Relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

There was an FAA test in the December issue of 

AOPA’s Flight Training magazine, page 19, that got me to thinking about 

how well do we know our stuff as pilots. 

 

I selected a few of the questions that pertain to our flight area. See how you 

do. Of course, I provided the answers below. 
 

1)  An airport’s rotating beacon operating during daylight hours indicates. 

  a)  There are obstructions on the airport. 

 b)  That weather at the airport located in Class D airspace is below 

        basic VFR weather minimums. 

 c)  The air traffic control tower is not in operation. 
 

2)  Pilots flying over a national wildlife refuge are requested to fly no lower 

than 

 a)  1,000 feet agl. 

 b)  2,000 feet agl. 

 c)  3,000 feet agl. 
 

3)  Which is the correct traffic pattern departure procedure to use at a 

nontowered airport? 

 a)  Depart in any direction consistent with safety, after crossing the 

       airport boundary. 

 b)  Make all turns to the left. 

 c)  Comply with any FAA traffic pattern established by the airport. 
 

 

How did you do? 

Alice 
 

 

ANSWERS: 

Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 

LIGHTSPEED AVIATION VOTING 

Last year The 99s were voted for and received a $10,000 grant from 

the Lightspeed Aviation Foundation.  Susan Liebeler successfully 

nominated the Amelia Earhart Scholarship Fund as one of the 20 

Charities, so it is time to vote again.   

Please go to http://www.lightspeedaviationfoundation.org/

content.cfm/Finalists/Your-Vote-Counts and select The Ninety-Nines 

Amelia Earhart Scholarship Fund as your choice to receive one of the 

$10,000 grants being awarded. 

1)  B – Ceiling is less than 1,000 feet or 3 miles visibility 

2)  B -  Note, this is the minimum 

3)  B -  Turns to the left unless airport displays or indicators indicate  

             turns should be to the right 

http://www.lightspeedaviationfoundation.org/content.cfm/Finalists/Your-Vote-Counts
http://www.lightspeedaviationfoundation.org/content.cfm/Finalists/Your-Vote-Counts
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Monterey Bay 99s Membership Meeting 

March 16, 2011 
 
Attendance: 

Carolgene Dierolf, Michaele Serasio, Donna Crane-Bailey, Ann Goldsmith,  Laura Barnett,  Mona Kendrick, Geneva 

Cranford, Theresa Levandoski-Byers, Carolyn Dugger, Sarah Chauvet, Jeanne Hendrickson, Lori Ledford 
 

Guests Mary Doherty, Anandi Heinrich 

Donna C-B: Tonight’s bio question: What do you love about flying? 
 

Reports and Unfinished Business: 

Treasurer’s Report: Mid-Year Expense Report is passed around.  A copy of this report is on file. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mona read the Feb. and March minutes.  Approved as read. 

Mona read the Feb. 2011 Board Meeting minutes. 
 

EAA popcorn machine cover shown by Mary Doherty. 
 

Michaele: we may need to airmark OAR airport again. 
 

Lori Ledford volunteered to be Flying Activities Chairman.  She will research a variety of fly-out activities and organize 

them. 
 

New Business: 

Donna C-B:  By-laws update 
 

Donna C-B: The scholarship luncheon will be at the EAA building on May 22  at 2:00 p.m.  Help setting up decorations 

will be needed that morning. 
 

Donna C-B: Website review: everyone should let webmistress Gabrielle Adelman know about anything that should be 

changed or updated. 
 

Donna C-B:  The joint Southwest Section-South Central Section meeting will be in Durango, CO this fall.  The Monterey 

Bay Chapter will make decorations for the Friday night event. 
 

Announcements: 

Michaele: Santa Rosa chapter offering $3000 scholarship; Michaele:  March 26 Jim Vanderzwaan will talk about weather 

at Monterey Bay Aviation.  (Wings Program) 

 

Mary: B-17 will be here on April 29, 30, and May 1.  They are seeking volunteers to help at the event.  EAA will have 

dinner Sunday, May 1 at 5 pm; cost is $10. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 

Program: Will Hawkins presentation and showing of trailers from A Pilot’s Story, a movie to encourage others to learn 

to fly.  He is seeking female pilots to be interviewed for the film.  Contact him at 239-6436 if you are willing to partici-

pate. 
 

Submitted by Mona Kendrick, secretary 

Join us on April 20! Marjorie Bachman, new member to the Monterey Bay Chapter, will talk about her experi-

ences being in the first class of women in the USNA and more! Marjorie was an Aircraft Commander, Mission 

Commander and Flight Instructor on the C130. She earned a warfare specialty. After leaving the Navy, she 

served as B727 Flight Engineer and B757 First Officer for Northwest Airlines. After taking a break to raise a 

family, she is now stepping back into aviation as a contract pilot and flight instructor out of Watsonville. 

MB 99s April 2011 Program 
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Welcome the Aluminum Overcast & Its Crew 

to WVI and EAA Chapter 119. 
April 29, 30 & May 1 

 

Flights and Tours each day. 

Tours take place after the day’s flights. 

Tours are free to all  active military & veterans.  

Bring a friend.  Come for a tour and stay for dinner. 

Dinner in the EAA 119 Hangar on Sunday May 1st 

5PM – 7PM  Tickets at the door $10 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign up to help staff this 3 day event. Pretty much at any given time during the B-17 tour stop, we 
need at least 5 people to on site assisting with ticket/souvenir sales, guiding tours and ground support. 
If you haven't already been accosted by a Chapter board member to do duty, call or email Rob Wyland. 
831-4757-2932  Robertwyland@sbcglobal.net 
 

Raffle tickets now available for a chance to win a seat on a B-17 flight.  Only 100 tickets will be sold.  
Tickets are available by calling any Chapter 119 Board member and at the March and April chapter 
meetings. 
 
For more information on the B-17 tour, check http://www.b17.org/ 

 

SANTA ROSA NINETY-NINES 

Aviation Scholarship 
  

The Santa Rosa 99s 2011 scholarship application is now available for download. 
  

Purpose:  To provide funding to be used for a specific rating or certification to further the recipient’s pur-

suit of a career in aviation. 
  

Award Amount:           $3,000 
  

Eligibility:  Any women at least 17 years of age, holding at minimum a current private license, a current 

medical, and a current flight review.  Must reside within 150 miles of Santa Rosa Airport, be eligible for the 

rating being applied for (i.e.: number of flight hours required, rating required, medical required), and have 

completed any written requirements for the rating before funds are dispersed.  
 

Application Due:                    May 1, 2011 
 

For applications see our website at www.santarosa99s.org 

For more information or questions email info@santarosa99s.org 

mailto:Robertwyland@sbcglobal.net
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Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  
Our local dues run from June 1, 2010 to May 31, 2011  

(If you  don’t see your name below, you haven’t paid this year.) 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Olive Bungard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Geneva Cranford 

Kryss Crocker 

Carolgene Dierolf 

Anna (Jo) Dieser 

Pam Downing 

Carolyn Dugger 

Maryellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Ginger Hobbs 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Lori Ledford 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Pam O’Brien 

Diana Peterson 

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York  

FAA Safety Seminars  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

1) "Emergency at takeoff; what would you do?" Topic: Pilot preparedness and forethought in handling emergencies. 

 Tuesday, April 12, 2011 at 7:15 PM 

Location: Wings of History Museum, 12777 Murphy Ave, San Martin, CA    Select Number: WP1537917                      

Description: If your engine fails soon after takeoff you will have just a few seconds in which to act. Will you turn back to 

the runway? If you have to land off - airport, is a field better than a road? Do you know the best landing spots surrounding 

your home airport? 

2) "What’s in your flight bag?" 
Wednesday, April 20, 2011 at 7:00 PM 

Location: West Valley Flying Club, 795 Skyway Blvd, San Carlos, CA    Select Number: WP1537717                                         

Description: This lecture/lab course will review the equipment requirements for safe flight. 

Member Activities 

Sarah Chauvet   WPA, EAA meetings 

Donna Crane-Bailey  Mentoring at Museum of Flight at Boeing Field 

Geneva Cranford  EAA popcorn maker cover 

Jeanne Hendrickson  Local 

Mona Kendrick  Local approaches under the hood 

Lori Ledford   Angel Flight (SBP-SAC), HAF 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers Local, El Monte 

Michaele Serasio  Touch and goes at SNS 

http://faasafety.gov
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

Apr 28-May 1, 2011———— Southwest Spring Section Meeting 

                                                              San Diego, CA  See ninetynines.net/swssd 

 

May 7, 2011——————— Human Race Fundraiser 

                                                              More info to come 

Apr 20, 2011—–————–—MB99s Chapter Meeting/Speaker Marjorie Bachman 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI, see p. 1  

 

May 22, 2011—–—————MB99s Scholarship Luncheon 

                                                              EAA building, 2pm 

June 21-24, 2011—–——–—Air Race Classic 

                                                              www.airraceclassic.org 

Sept. 2-4, 2011—————— WVI Fly-In and Airshow 

                                                            More info to come 


